May 21, 2019

     
The May 21, 2019 Special Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Schultz, Frazier, Greathouse, Williams, Beccue.

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Attorney Gifford, Sasha Horner, Robin Talley, Julie Darnall.


Stefan Frazier read the Official Oath of Office.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Devine to Move to Executive Session Pursuant to 2(C)(3) of the Open Meetings Act For Consideration of a Vacancy.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Frazier, Greathouse, Williams, Beccue.
Nayes: None.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to Move to Open Session. Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Frazier, Greathouse, Williams, Beccue.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Devine to retain John Greathouse as a Village Trustee. The residency of Greathouse was challenged on 05.07.19 and proceedings were held in Executive Session tonight to review the matter.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue.
Nayes: Frazier, Schultz.

Sasha Horner addressed the board and stated that she would like to bring their attention to another matter that had been ongoing for quite some time regarding Trustee Greathouse and his conduct. Horner began by stating that Greathouse had falsely accused her of Sexually Harassing another employee on September 03, 2017. On September 05, 2017 her direct supervisor began investigating the claim. It was deemed unfounded. Horner went on to state that she, Chief Weseloh and Clerk Mugler had brought the matter to the attention of the Mayor on October 3, 2017. The matter was not followed up on. Horner stated that the behavior and conduct of Greathouse is unbecoming of a Village Trustee. She is uncomfortable working for someone that she fears retaliation from. Horner stated that she had an entire folder of items that were put together of incidents over the past 19 months that this has been ongoing. She told the board that most of the trustees were probably not aware of the matters at hand because the information had not been passed along by their peers. She produced a timeline and asked if anyone would be interested in seeing it. Frazier said that he would and asked her to continue. Horner distributed the timeline and copies of text messages to the trustees. She stated that another meeting had been held between herself, Chief Weseloh, Mugler, Sergeant Aaron Hodgson, Mayor Keneipp and Trustee Alan Devine on April 06, 2018, again addressing the acts of Greathouse, including the extramarital affair that had been taking place between himself and Carla Hodgson, who at the time, was still married to Sergeant Hodgson.  All that were present for that conversation expressed concerns about the conduct of Greathouse in the hopes that it would be addressed. It was not, and nothing was said to the board as a whole about the matter. Horner stated that a false accusation of sexual harassment is not something to be taken lightly and that personal attacks against her have continued. As recent as April 22, 2019 Greathouse was quoted as saying “Sasha is burning bridges and she is going to get what’s coming to her.” He also falsely accused her of calling DCFS regarding another matter with his children. Robin Talley stated that another incident occurred on November 04, 2017 at the Minier Tap and that Trustee Greathouse had threatened physical violence toward her 22 year old son and the police were called. She felt that this incident alone is conduct unbecoming of a Trustee. Julie Darnall stated to the board that she, too, had been appalled at the manner in which Greathouse was conducting himself and had, in July of 2018, spoken to then Trustee Keith Crawford regarding her concerns about the affair taking place between Greathouse and Hodgson. In her opinion, he should have had the morals and decency enough to know that it was time to step down. Darnall stated that she saw his car parked overnight in the alley on multiple occasions and is very concerned with the effect that the situation, as a whole, has had on her work environment. 

None of the board members had a response to the issues that Horner, Darnall or Talley raised or to the fact that there had been no follow up previously when superiors were advised of the issues over the past 19 months.

A motion to adjourn at 7:28 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Frazier, Greathouse, Williams, Beccue.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
